
NEWSLETTER FOR MARION ELKS LODGE #800         May 2024 

Members All, 
 
I hope everyone is doing good, please continue to keep all our members 
and their families that are dealing with illness in your prayers. 
 
May is another busy month, with our National Youth Appreciation 
week, South District Soccer Shoot, Mother’s Day, and the IEA State 
meeting in Springfield. Please continue to check for updates on Face-
book, calendar, and sign on the front of our building. 
 
We continue to have our Queen of Hearts drawing on Tuesday and have 
made a few changes to the rules. Come join us and try your luck. Any-
one interested in taking over the Queen of Hearts, please contact me or 
any of the officers. 
 
All members should have received a mailing from Grand Lodge regard-
ing dues payment. Your dues may also still be paid at the Lodge or 
mailed to the Lodge directly. Grand Lodge dues and District dues are 
due from our Lodge now. We will be paying our per capita this week 
which is about $19,000.00 dollars. This puts a considerable burden on 
our Lodge with so many members not having paid their dues. 
 
PLEASE KEEP THIS IN MIND AND PAY YOUR DUES. 
 
I want to thank all the fifteen volunteers who helped at the lake proper-
ty with clean-up after the storm damage. There was a lot accomplished 
that Saturday morning but there is still more to be done. We are looking 
for more volunteers to help with another clean up day. The Lodge con-
tinues to look for volunteers to help in the kitchen and needs a team of 
volunteers for the fourth Thursday of the month to cook wings. 
 
Lodge meetings this month will be on Monday the 13th, and Monday the 
27th, at 7:30 p.m. Our next South District meeting will be at the Harris-
burg Lodge on Sunday June 2nd beginning at 10:00 a.m. All members in 
good standing are welcome to attend.  
 
Once again, thanks to all who support the Marion Elks Lodge #800. 
Your continuing support and patience is appreciated and we look for-
ward to another successful year. 
 
Bob Rongey 
Exalted Ruler 

204 S. Market St.  
P.O. Box 385 

Marion, IL 62959 
618/993-3151 

info@marionelks800.com 
 

 

 

• Monday-Friday  
 10:30 am-10:00 pm (or later)  
•  Saturday  
 3:00 pm-10:00 pm  

 
 
 

 

Exalted Ruler:  Bobby Rongey  

Leading Knight:  Kevin Williams  

Loyal Knight:  Randy Brown  

Lecturing Knight:  Allen Gulledge 

Secretary:  Jackie Welch  

Treasurer:  Wayne Corzine  

Esquire:  Thor Lindquist, PER   

Chaplain:  Patti Smith 

Trustees: 

One Year:  Heather Davis  

Two Year:  Michelle Hamilton 

Three Year:  Thor Lindquist, PER   

 
 
 

 
May 4    District Soccer Shoot 
May 10    Mother Appreciation Night 
May 11    Breakfast at the Lodge 
    Haven House Picnic  
May 13   Lodge Meeting 
May 17-19  State Meeting 
May 20   Blood Drive 
May 27   Lodge Meeting 
May 30   Elks Day at Thrillville 
   Thrillbillies Home Opener     
 

LODGE HOURS

OFFICERS: 

REMINDERS: 



“So long as there are veterans, the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks will never forget them.” Our Marion 
Elks Lodge will commemorate our Veteran members, those who are still with us and those who have passed. It is 
called our Veteran’s Wall Project. We will frame all the pictures using a 5x7 format to create this wall within our 
Lodge.  
 
Both the RRTP and Haven House residents are invited to our lodge when Saturday breakfast is served. They are 
also provided with takeout breakfasts for those unable to travel. 
 
The 30 Fidget throws were delivered by Carolyn Place on February 20th. Since the throws were given to the Veter-
ans, she immediately started working on the next 20.  This is one of those projects that will never be truly com-
pleted, but is so practical, beautiful, and appreciated by the care providers, Veterans, and their families. While at 
present she has enough buttons and zippers, she is need of small items such as Poppets, and promotional items on 
key rings which require some action. Lately I have seen key rings with not only Poppets but also with whistles, 
keys and locks, flashlights, small toys with moving body parts, little tools such as various screwdrivers, and even 
small working hammers. She is now working on 20 throws and generally uses two of these action items on each 
throw. So, watch for some of these types of things while you are doing your spring cleaning. 
 
We had a face-to-face Easter visit (our first since pre covid days) with our VA inpatient and CLC Veterans and 
treats for our RRTP residents. The group was led by a tall and hoppy Easter Bunny (Tatia Strang). The Veterans 
smiled when we walked into their rooms, but they really laughed and enjoyed the visit when they saw the bunny. 
The Veterans seemed more talkative than usual.  It appeared they did miss our visits. A great time was had by all! 
 
The building of the Goreville house for one homeless veteran is making some progress. While they had a little set-
back when the promised grant for the internal furnishings was withdrawn, they are confident the planned picnic 
will raise the funds to meet these needs.  Please mark your calendar for Saturday, May 11, 2024, at 1101 Pen-
tecost Drive in Marion from 10 am—5 pm. There will be music, food, fun, and tours of the premises. Hoping to 
see our Elks members there to support this effort and the visit. The Haven House has the capacity to provide and 
support 10 homeless Veterans. They work to help get Veterans jobs, housing, and independence. They generally 
are always at full capacity. 
 
The usual monthly supplies of coffee, various sodas, and individual treat bags cookies and/or chips were delivered 
to the CLC and RRTP Veterans.  
  
We will once again be making our monthly visits to the VAMC and CLC. Join our group! It is a fun visit and talking with 
Veterans is not only entertaining for both parties, but also very educational and therapeutic. You can go every month or 
as many times as you are able even if it may turn out to be only once or twice a year. Contact me or leave a note and I 

will call you:  rmcdc1@frontier.com     H: 618/996-2488     C: 618/521-9884 
  
Thank you for your interest and continued support of our Veterans' programs. 

VA Report – April, 2024 

mailto:rmcdc1@frontier.com?subject=Veterans%20Visit
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Friday Nights 
 

 May 3 STRIP or 
  CHOP STEAK 

 May 10 PORK 
  Mother Appreciation 

 May 17 PRIME RIB 

 May 24 RIBEYE 
 May 31 FISH FRY 
  

  All dinners are served 
with baked potato, salad, 
and a roll. (except fish fry) 
 

Dinner served 
6:00 - 8:00 pm 

Tuesday Nights 
 

Queen of Hearts 
Drawing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Drawing at 7 pm 
Food will be available 

Thursday Nights 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Wings served 
6:00 - 8:00 pm 

 
(Smoked wings available on the third 

Thursday of the month only.) 

Contact Information    
   Trips are non-
refundable 
 
Trip Information -  Don Boehne  -  (618) 
549-1319. 
Registration  --  Conference Services  -  (618) 
536-7751 

Thursday Night Music 
 
 May 2    Dave Simmons 
 May 19    Shannon Arview  
 May 16    Cody Galloway 
 May 23    Miranda Wilmore 
 May 30    No wings or  
     entertainment 
  

 Music begins at 6:30 pm 
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           UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 
 

May 4 District Soccer Shoot  May 20    Blood Drive 
May 10 Mother Appreciation  May 27 Lodge Meeting 
May 11 Breakfast at the Lodge  May 30    Elks Day at Thrillville  
  Haven House Picnic    Thrillbillies Opening  
May 13 Lodge Meeting     Day 
May 17-19  IEA State Meeting 

Gentlemen (pictured L to R ):  Jeff Donahue, 
Tony Gooch, Daniel Eckiss, and Tim West.  
Ladies: Dorothy Peterson, Sheri Donahue, 
Haley Kelly,  Angi Albright, Samantha Eck-
iss, Debra Jackanicz and Gabby Schipper 



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800      PAGE 5 

Mike Reel 1  Steph Boatright 9  Cecil Emery 

22 Jacob Ross 2  Patti Smith 11  David Norris 

Mike Balding 3  Anthony Rinella 13  Randall Stephens 

Brandi Hennessey 

5 

 Murry Berger 

14 

 Mike Galloway 24 

Jon McAnelly  Eric Blades  Tom Zeller 26 

Kirk Rosendahl  Rusty Deaton, PER  Linda Choate 27 

Marcus Wilson  John Stone  Barney Moore 28 

Heather Williams 
6 

 Micki Fowler 15  Stephen Bond 
31 

Ellis Wooten  Sally Trotachaud 17  Jerry Edwards 

Tim Arnold 

7 

 John Pike 18     

Kistin Lober  Stacee Luckett 
20 

    

Gary Thomas  Bailie Welch     
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The 5th Annual Elks Party Bus trip was a success and keeps growing! This year Anna and Harrisburg 
joined in on the fun to make it “MariAnnaBurg Elks Party Bus”. Three buses were used to take a crowd of 
70 Elks to visit the Carmi, McLeansboro and Benton lodges. The hosts were so gracious and welcoming! 
Thanks to all who attended. We look forward to next year being even bigger! 



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800      PAGE 7 



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800      PAGE 8 



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800      PAGE 9 



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800      PAGE 



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800      PAGE 11   



May 2024    NEWSLETTER FOR THE MARION ELKS #800     PAGE 12 

Join us on the “My Elks” App!  It’s free! 
 

The “My Elks” app is available now on both Android and Apple platforms and works 
on both smartphones and tablets. The app is free to members and can be download-
ed from the Google Play store or the Apple App Store by searching My Elks. The app 
includes latest events, menu specials, and membership news happening at our lodge. 
You can also get directions, view business hours, contact and website information to 
locations near you. 
 
             Earn Points when you’re at the lodge! 
You can earn points just by showing up at the bar or at-
tending meetings. Exchange points for a variety of rewards. 
(More details on the rewards will be coming soon!) 

Veteran’s Wall Project 
 

Elks pledge "So long as there are veterans, the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks 
will never forget them." The Marion Elks Lodge would like to commemorate all members 
who have served our country.  In effort to do so, we are collecting pictures of our members 
who are veterans.  We would like pictures of those still with us and those who have 
passed.  If you have a photo that you could share with us please bring it to the lodge or 
send to: 

Marion Elks 800 
Veteran’s Wall Project 
PO Box 385 
Marion, IL 62959 

Digital pictures will also be accepted by email to 
 marionelksclub800@gmail.com.  We plan to frame all pic-
tures in a 5x7 format and create a wall of our veterans in 
the lodge.   

https://apps.apple.com/us/app/my-elks/id1571564411
mailto:marionelksclub800@gmail.com


  


